Arrowood Homeowners Association

Meeting Minutes December 5, 2001

Board Members:




Residents:

Thomas DeWisplaere - President


Rhonda Bowers
Michael Kendall



Diane Morvay - Secretary



John Ensor




Ronald Hoffman – At-Large


Karen Moyer

Krista Miller
 - At-Large



Barbara Opicka


The meeting was called to order at 7:39PM by Tom at Buckhall Fire Department.

1. Previous meeting minutes were reviewed. Ron motioned to accept the minutes with 2 corrections. Krista 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

2. Adopt-a-Highway had no attendees again.

3. Krista canceled the Holiday Party, as there was a mix up with who was to send out the postcards. 

4. Tom made a motion to donated $500 to Buckhall Volunteer Fire Department. Diane 2nd the motion and all were in favor. The board will present a holiday card with the check in it after the meeting tonight.

5. Diane updated everyone on the playground. The equipment was ordered in the middle of November and is due to arrive by January 15th. JD Lawn Service is to remove the old equipment and prep the land for the new equipment starting December 17th. 

6. Diane is now to order the Mutt Mitts after the holidays.

7. Tom presented a proposal to reduce the HOA dues for 2002. Diane made a motion to reduce the dues to $20 per month. Ron 2nd the motion and all were in favor. Tom motioned to also give residents one-month free dues if they pay for the entire year in full by January 31, 2002. Krista 2nd the motion and all were in favor.  

8. A resident of Fruitwood Court told Ron that Prince William County Police had given him a warning for parking his car in front of his own house.  A fellow homeowner called in the complaint. 

9. 2002 Event Schedule:

A) Monthly Board Meetings are to be held the 1st Wednesday of each month.

B) Easter Egg Hunt

C) Welcome Summer Event (1st Saturday after school is finished)

D) Halloween Parade and Annual Picnic

E) Holiday Event

Diane suggested that different board member head up an event so that all the work does not fall on the same people all the time.

10. An ARC application was received for Lot #46 for a new roof, new siding and a roof over the front step. The application was approved.

11. Tom presented an article “Regulating Vehicles Parked on Public Streets”.

12. Diane had a few residents approach her about Christmas Caroling. Diane offered to head up the event. Rhonda Bowers volunteered to make the signs and Tom volunteered to be in charge of the hot chocolate. (This event will not cost the HOA anything, as the hot chocolate is leftover from the Adopt-a-Highway.)

13. The stoplight study was conducted on November 27th by VDOT. The results of the study are not yet available.

Community Time:

Mike Kendall asked Krista why she is not listed as Vice President. Krista did not answer. Tom told Mike that was a decision of the board in Executive Session. Tom also stated that if Krista wanted to discuss it in private she could but the board would not discuss it.

No other residents had anything that they wanted to discuss.

Tom made a motion to end the public meeting. Ron 2nd the motion, all in favor. Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM.

Executive Session held until 9:00PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Diane L. Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary
